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Maritime and Port Authority of Singapore  

Approves Ferry Service between Singapore and Desaru, Malaysia 

 

 In response to media queries, the Maritime and Port Authority of Singapore 

(MPA) would like to update that MPA has approved the application from Batamfast 

Pte Ltd (Batamfast) to operate the proposed ferry service of a direct route between 

Tanah Merah Ferry Terminal (TMFT) in Singapore and Desaru Coast Ferry Terminal 

(DCFT) in Johor, Malaysia. 

 

Background 

 

2. On 23 March 2022, MPA received a proposal from Batamfast, the appointed 

ferry services operator of Desaru Link Ferry Services, to operate a new ferry service 

between Tanah Merah Ferry Terminal (TMFT) in Singapore and Desaru Coast Ferry 

Terminal (DCFT) in Johor, Malaysia. 

 

3. To assess the navigational safety of the new ferry route, MPA had requested 

Batamfast to conduct a navigational safety assessment, including an attestation by 

certifying authorities that the ferries are fit for the proposed voyage, and provide an 

emergency response plan covering the route between TMFT and DCFT. BatamFast 

has since submitted the required details. MPA has reviewed the submission and 

assessed that Batamfast has met the safety requirements for the proposed ferry 

service.  

 

Approval to operate ferry service between Singapore and Desaru, Malaysia 

 

4.  MPA has informed Batamfast, Johor Port Authority and Malaysian Marine 

Department today that MPA has approved Batamfast’s application to operate the 

proposed ferry service of a direct route between TMFT and DCFT1.  

 

 
1 Besides the proposed direct route between TMFT and DCFT, MPA has also approved 

Batamfast’s application of an alternative route between TMFT and Tanjung Pengelih Ferry 

Terminal, to be utilised in the event of inclement weather or rough sea conditions.  



5. The commencement of the new ferry service is pending Batamfast’s final 

preparations to operate this new ferry service, including obtaining the necessary 

approvals from other authorities. 

 

                                              <End of Release> 

 

About the Maritime and Port Authority of Singapore (MPA) 

The Maritime and Port Authority of Singapore (MPA) was established on 2 February 

1996, with the mission to develop Singapore as a premier global hub port and 

international maritime centre (IMC), and to advance and safeguard Singapore's 

strategic maritime interests. MPA is the driving force behind Singapore's port and 

maritime development, taking on the roles of Port Authority, Port Regulator, Port 

Planner, IMC Champion, and National Maritime Representative. MPA partners the 

industry and other agencies to enhance safety, security and environmental protection 

in our port waters, facilitate port operations and growth, expand the cluster of maritime 

ancillary services, and promote maritime R&D and manpower development. 
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